
 

 
Governing Board Meeting of 

June 28, 2017 
 
The Contra Costa Community College District (District) Governing Board met at the George R. 
Gordon Education Center on June 28, 2017. The meeting began with closed session at  
4:00 p.m., followed by public session at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Highlights of the meeting follow. 
 
New Student Trustee 
Governing Board President Vicki Gordon administered the oath of office to new Student 
Trustee and Diablo Valley College (DVC) student, Jessica Cisneros. 
 
New Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board unanimously approved a number of agreements, including: 
 

o a Contra Costa College (CCC) renewal agreement with the University of 
California, Davis, to provide support services to increase the number of 
transfer ready students; 

o a DVC renewal agreement with First 5 Contra Costa Children and 
Families Commission to provide instructional and administrative support 
services; 

o a District Office renewal agreement with the American Red Cross to use District 
facilities in the event of a crisis or emergency situation; and 

o a Los Medanos College renewal agreement with Contra Costa Fire Protection 
District to provide facilities and equipment for the Technology/Fire Academy 
Program. 

 
Out of State Field Trip 
The Governing Board gave approved to the following out-of-state field trip. 
 

• Eighty DVC students will travel to Las Vegas, Nevada, to visit and tour the University  
of Nevada, Las Vegas and Nevada State College from July 26, 2017, to July 28, 2017. 
Categorical funding will cover costs for this trip. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

•  
 

Vicki Gordon, President (Ward II) • Timothy J. Farley, Vice President (Ward III) • John E. Márquez 
Secretary (Ward I) • Greg Enholm (Ward V) • Gary Walker-Roberts (Ward IV) • Jessica Cisneros, 
Student Trustee 

 



Approval of 2017-18 Tentative Budget 
The Governing Board reviewed and unanimously approved the District’s 2017-18 Tentative 
Budget. 
 
New Citizens Bond Oversight Committee Member 
Approval was given by the Governing Board to appoint Luanna Waters as the CCC student 
representative to the District’s Citizens Bond Oversight Committee. This is the third term for  
Ms. Waters that will end on June 30, 2019. 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned in memory of Bernice Hunn, retired CCC nursing director and 
Leighman Brightman, retired CCC history/sociology professor. 
 
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING/STUDY SESSION OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 
WILL BE HELD ON JULY 26, 2017, BEGINNING AT 4:00 P.M., 

 AT THE GEORGE R. GORDON EDUCATION CENTER, 
500 COURT STREET, MARTINEZ, CALIFORNIA 
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